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March 11, 2010
The Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting at 7:30pm at the Municipal Building, 6272 Route 309, New Tripoli PA 18066. Present were Supervisors David Fink, Steve Bachman, Forrest Wessner III, Secretary-Treasurer Janice Bortz, Township Administrator Dan Stonehouse, Road Superintendent Kevin Huber and Township Solicitor Charles Waters.
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the minutes of the February 4, 2010 special meeting and the February 25, 2010 regular meeting. Motion carried.

Public comment on agenda items: Resident Teena Bailey will be tape recording the meeting.
No executive session was held.
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to approve the payment of the bills General Fund Disbursements Checks # eft339-eft364, 16761-16829 and State Fund Checks # 1622-1636. Motion carried.

	Treasurer's Report:
	
	

	    General Fund Checking  1/30
	
	21,030.93

	          Revenue
	
	.00

	          Expenditures
	
	(87,356.16)

	          Transfers
	
	82,916.16

	    General Fund Checking 2/26
	
	16,590.93

	
	
	

	     General Fund Money Market 1/30
	
	24,200.69

	          Revenue
	
	63,902.07

	          Expenditures
	
	.00 

	          Transfers
	
	(82,490.41)

	     General Fund Money Market 2/26
	
	5,612.35

	
	
	

	     State Fund Checking 1/30
	
	2.00

	          Revenue
	
	.00 

	          Expenditures
	
	(0.00)

	          Transfers
	
	0.00 

	     State Fund Checking 2/26
	
	2.00 

	
	
	

	     State Fund Money Market 1/30
	
	377.20

	          Revenue
	
	.22 

	          Expenditures
	
	.00 

	          Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     State Fund Money Market 2/26
	
	377.42 

	
	
	

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 1/30
	
	34,240.44

	          Revenue
	
	19.80

	          Expenditures
	
	500.00 

	          Transfers
	
	(0.00) 

	     Special Revenue Fund Savings 2/26
	
	34,760.24

	
	
	

	     Recreation Fund Savings 1/30
	
	6,397.62

	          Revenue
	
	1.79

	          Expenditures
	
	(4,000.00) 

	          Transfers
	
	0.00 

	     Recreation Fund Savings 2/26
	
	2,399.41

	
	
	

	     Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 1/30
	
	80,622.56

	          Revenue
	
	82.03

	          Expenditures
	
	(0.00)

	          Transfers
	
	(0.00)

	      Hunters Hill Road Bridge Fund 2/26
	
	80,704.59


Steve Bachman, Director of Office Operations, said the township auditors submitted their audit report to the Board on 3/5/10. 
Forrest Wessner III, Director of Parks and Recreation, attended the Northwestern Recreation Commission meeting. Some of the members did a walk-around the park on 3/6 and said the fields and property are in good shape.
David Fink, Director of Public Works, said he received many positive comments regarding snow removal on the township roads. As liaison to the fire company, Mr.Fink said that Mike Werley and Kevin Huber were appointed to the Board of Governors. 
Kevin Huber, Road Superintendent, said that truck maintenance has been done and the road crew is cleaning up the sod along the edge of the road and sweeping intersections. 
Daniel Stonehouse, Administrator/Zoning Officer, reminded everyone of the public meeting being held at the Germansville Fire Company on 3/30 at 7:00pm to discuss regional emergency services. Mr. Stonehouse said the codification is ready for review by the solicitor. There were minor changes to the driveway ordinance section: one word in the second paragraph was changed from “permit” to “application”, the driveway application will be valid for one year and act as a notice to proceed with the work, when the driveway is completed and after final inspection a permit to use the driveway will be issued. The Board agreed with the changes and asked Dan to forward the changes to Atty. Waters for review. Mr. Stonehouse said the pension audit went well and he will submit the one missing item to the auditor.
Roy Stewart, Township Engineer, was absent but had telephoned earlier and had nothing new to report.
Dan Stonehouse has the three completed easement papers for the Hunters Hill Bridge project. Kevin Huber and Dan will meet with the owners if necessary.

The Board discussed the offer by Mr. Gene Handwerk for a parcel of land to be used as a park. Steve Bachman and Forrest Wessner III decided that due to these hard economic times the township could not spend money on such a project. Janice Bortz will draft a letter thanking Mr. Handwerk for his generous offer and once reviewed by Forrest Wessner III she will send it to Mr. Handwerk. David Fink abstained from the vote due to a conflict of interest.

The Board discussed their decision to reduce their meeting pay for 2010 to  total $1,200. Atty. Waters said that under similar circumstances other Boards have been paid the full amount and contributed it back to the township. The Board agreed to be paid the reduced amount of $100 a month then the last check will make up the difference, to the total allowed by the township code. The Board members would then donate an amount back to the township. 
Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to exonerate Lehigh County from the collection of delinquent real estate taxes for 2009 for pin # 553273334691 totaling $6.38. Motion carried.
The Board decided to not mail the township’s spring newsletter but to place it on the website and also make copies available for the public to pick up at the township office. Articles are due to Janice Bortz by the April 8th meeting. The newsletter should be completed in May and will be advertised on the township sign.
Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to approve the Hunters Hill Bridge Project Supplemental Agreement which transfers funds from the preliminary design stage to the final design stage. Motion carried.

Janice Bortz explained that the Hunters Hill Bridge project amendment letter B increases the total project cost from $939,550 to $1,252,100 and has been approved by PennDOT. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adopt Resolution #2010-14 - Approve signing of the Hunters Hill Road Bridge Agreement Amendment Letter “B”. Motion carried. 
Janice Bortz told the Board that the $100,000 grant for Hunters Hill Bridge project terminates as of June 30, 2010. She suggested requesting an extension of time to June 30, 2011 or December 31, 2011. The Board instructed Janice to send a letter to DCED requesting an extension of time until December 31, 2011 to ensure all project invoices are received and reimbursed.
The use of the township parking lot by the neighboring business was discussed. There have been many vehicles parking on the township lot and people walking behind the township equipment. This has caused some safety concerns. David Fink said the township is looking at lining the parking area this spring. Dan Stonehouse should review the zoning ordinance and send a letter to the business regarding increasing their on-premise parking area. Mr. Stonehouse said he would speak with the business owners who may be looking at changing the business use in the future.

Resident Carl Breininger asked to speak with the Board regarding his suggestions for changes to the township office. Steve Bachman said that he and Dan Stonehouse talked about possible changes to the township office hours but feel it is best kept as is for now. David Fink said that about six years ago Barry Mantz tried having evening office hours and no one made use of the office in the evening. Mr. Breininger asked if Dan’s position is exempt or non-exempt and was told it is an exempt position. Mr. Breininger requested information regarding the legal action pending in the courts. Once clarified that Mr. Breininger meant the Stubits’ land development plan legal action, Atty. Waters said the court case is in the appeal stage at this time. Mr. Breininger would like to know the total legal fees for this action brought against the township and will file the proper request form. He also asked why the Board appointed the person who filed legal action against the township to the planning commission. The Board agreed that Patti Fenstermacher is doing a great job as a planning commission member and that it is everyone’s legal right to file a legal action at any time. 
Property owner Michael Lentz addressed the Board regarding his property at 6891 Saw Mill Road. Due to the size of his property and the road frontage he requested a waiver from a section of the driveway ordinance. His parking area (driveway) opening will be a greater length than the amount required at the roadway and the side of the driveway will be closer to the side property line then allowed. The Board was concerned that the two vehicles would need to park next to each other and back out onto the road. Mr. Lentz agreed that all vehicles will back into the parking area (driveway) and pull forward onto the road. Motion by Forrest Wessner III, seconded by Steve Bachman to give permission to exceed the width of the driveway mouth at the road and to be closer at the side property line and allow only backing into the driveway. Motion carried.
The Board agreed that Kevin Huber should prepare the bid specifications so Janice Bortz can prepare the bids and advertise for road materials. Kevin Huber said no paving will be bid only stone, road oil and ultrabond. Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to authorize bidding of road materials. Motion carried. 
Public Comment: Resident Donald Trexler commented that eight years ago when he was supervisor the cost of the Hunters Hill Road Bridge replacement maxed out at $500,000 and now it costs double. The Board agreed and explained that using state and federal funds means additional costs and time due to PennDOT approvals being required.
Resident Charlie Perich said he attended an EAC meeting and they were talking about having a composting seminar in May. He asked if the Board would agree to have a truck from a local electronics recycler to park in the township parking lot at that time to collect electronics for recycling. The Board agreed.

Correspondence: Janice Bortz said the township received a letter from Senator David Argall who will be presenting a free How To Be A Smart Electric Consumer seminar at the Schuylkill County Training Tech Center in Frackville on 3/18/10 from 6-8pm.

Motion by Steve Bachman, seconded by Forrest Wessner III to adjourn the meeting at 8:30pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice M. Bortz

Secretary to the Board of Supervisors
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